
STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE 
INSURANCE DEPARTMENT 

In Re: Adroit Health Group and Stephen Vaughn Jones 

Docket No.: Ins 21-030-EP 

ORDER ON NHID'S ASSENTED-TO MOTION TO CONTINUE ADMINISTRATIVE HEARING 

The New Hampshire Insurance Department ("NHID") has filed an Assented-to Motion to 

Continue Administrative Hearing ("Motion"). In the Motion, NHID requests that the 

administrative hearing currently scheduled to occur on September 21, 2021 be continued to a 

later date. 

NHID's Compliance & Enforcement Counsel, Joshua Hilliard, requests the continuance to 

allow the parties to continue settlement negotiations. Attorney Hilliard states in the Motion that 

Adroit's counsel assents to the continuance. 

In order to provide the parties with additional time to attempt to resolve this matter, I 

find good cause exists to GRANT NHID's request to continue the hearing to a later date. See Ins 

206.06. Accordingly, the administrative hearing in this matter will now take place on 

November 16, 2021 at 10:00 a.m. at the offices of the New Hampshire Insurance Department, 

located at 21 South Fruit Street, Suite 14, in Concord, New Hampshire. 

The undersigned notes that despite being ordered to "demonstrate compliance with Ins 

204.02 forthwith" in the Order issued in this matter on July 19, 2021, Adroit's counsel has not 

complied with that Order to date. See Order on Mot. for Cont. dated 7/19/21. Adroit's counsel 

must demonstrate or explain compliance with Ins 204.02 by October 4, 2021. By October 4, 

2021, Adroit's counsel shall also make a filing clarifying whether he is representing Respondent 



Stephen Vaughn Jones in this matter. Further orders will follow if Adroit fails to make the filings 

due on October 4, 2021. 

SO ORDERED. 

Date: September 13, 2021 
Emily Doherty, Hearing Officer 
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